
 
 

 
 

Dear Lisa, 
 
I was unable to find a way to submit written testimony only. Please share the 

following with Senate Education Committee members and enter it into public 
record. 

 
Thank you, 
Dr. Victoria M. Young 

 
Dear Senators, 

 
Do not pass S1358. All three of the things it will be providing with our tax dollars 
are an expansion of a government "program" NOT in line with the constitutional 

obligation to first maintain the one system that was established. The worst of the 
three new fixtures is adding homeschool co-op fees to our tab. 

 
Remember, "Empowering Parents" was a covid-era "program." It should never have 

become a permanent fixture. 
 
Vote NO on S1358. 

 
Thank you, 

Victoria M. Young, DMV 
District 11 
Caldwell 

  
 
 
--  
Victoria M. Young, DVM 
Author: The Crucial Voice of the People, Past and Present 
Education's Missing Ingredient, 2nd Edition 
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